

Munson Township Park & Recreation Board Meeting

Wednesday, November 17, 2010 5:30pm

Present: Kristen Bluemmel, John Kaczynski, Tim Kearns, Robert Marn, Joe Rosboril, Jonathan Schroeter. Absent: Barbara Parkinson, Michael Roche, Mark Stukbauer. Others in attendance: Debbie Farinacci, Julie Johnston, Irene McMullen.

Rosboril moved, seconded by Marn, to approve the minutes of the October 20, 2010 meeting. Approved unanimously.

Events Committee

Farinacci and Johnston discussed event ideas.

Breakfast with Santa

Moons are coming. Scouts are coming. Need help with setup night before. Kearns and Rosboril will call for food. Need help running to pick things up before December 3. Trustees approved \$750.00.

Event Signs

Kearns reviewed examples of signs for outside Township Hall. He will look into 3x4 or 3x5 with 5-inch letters and light weight. How are letters adhered- magnetic or slide? How many lines and how much are the letters?

Park Updates

Nero Nature Preserve - Road crew took down 30+ tree branches in one day. The Easement has no forestry rights; the same is true with all other parks except Munson Township Park. The Boy Scouts have finished the steps; the kiosk is done; they are now working on the Yellow Trail. There was discussion of joining the small lot and property.

Scenic River Retreat - bird house has been replaced. Foundation stones will be kept from the Klatka property.

Munson Township Park - Kearns reported that the tennis court nets need to be repaired; Kaczynski says new nets need to be bought. Volleyball nets need to be repaired or replaced.

<u>Other</u>

Rosboril reminded members to bring project ideas - a wish list - to the December meeting, excluding events. Last year's project list was discussed.

Kaczynski has bleachers from school to donate if the township is interested. Andy Bushman and Rosboril will explore with Kaczynski.

Bluemmel reported that Munson Township Park looks great in the area between the fields; the Boy Scouts have cleaned it up. Schroeter likes the flashing stop signs; would like to see.

Rosboril asked if the electric was done at Scenic River Retreat - answer: yes, just needs to be connected.

Munson Township Park & Recreation Board Wednesday, November 17, 2010 – Page 2

Adjournment

Kearns moved, seconded by Marn, to adjourn the meeting at 6:38 p.m. Passed unanimously.

The next regularly scheduled meeting will be Wednesday, December 15, 2010 at 5:30 p.m. at the Munson Township Hall.

cc: Park Board Members

Township Trustees and Fiscal Officer

Road Superintendent